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Monday, February 1 

10:00 a.m. 

7:30 p.m. 

Tuesday~ February 2 

10:00 a.m. 

10:00 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. 

Wednesday, February 3 

10:00 a.m. 

Thursday, February 4 

10:00 a.m. 

7:00 p.m. 

9:30 p.m. 

Friday, February 5 

10:·oo a.m. 

NOTICES: 

IX, 20 

Ohio Day Reception. Broyhill, Great Room. See 

Faculty Wives Club.. Broyhill. 

Chapel: Dr. Tal Bonham, Exec. Secretary-Treasurer, 
Ohio Baptist Convention. Wake Forest Baptist Chm:ch. 

Red Cross B'loodmobile. Commons Room. See no tic . 

Chapel: Bishop Stephen Neill, Fletcher Visiting 
,Professor of Missions. 

Chapel: Dr. Charles Ward,. Pastor, First Baptist 
Church, Raleigh. 

Student led Vesper service. Appl~by Chapel. See 
notice. 

Dorm devotions. Johnson Dorm lobby. 

Florida Club meeting. All interested students are 
invited to a fellowship in the Bethea Room, Appleby. 

OHIO DAY: On Feb. 1 and 2, Dr. Tal Bonham, Exec. Secretary-
Treasurer of the Ohio Baptist Convention along with 

Dr. Orville Griffen, Director of Evangelism and Dr. Mike Collins, Church Develop-
ment, will be on campus to speak with students interested in ministry in Ohio. 
Please come by FIM office and sign up for an appointment. These interviews will 
be held in Mackie Commons Room, Mackie Hall. Dr. Bonham will be guest speaker 
in Chapel on Feb. 2. There will be a reception immediately following chapel in 
the Great Room of Broyhill Hall. Faculty and students are invited. 

BLOODMOBILE: The Red Cross Bloodmobile will be on campus Tuesday, 
February 2 from 10:00 am-3:30 pm in the Commons Room. 

All students, faculty and staff are encouraged to donate the "gift of life" 
during this visit. The entire process usually takes less than one hour. Come 
and help us break our goal of 100 pints donated. 

VESPER SERVICE: The entire seminary family is invited to attend the 
vesper services on Thursday, Feb. 4 at 7:00 pm in 

the Appleby Chapel. Music will be provided by Beverly Isley and Gene Askill 
will bring the devotional message. 

NON-CREDIT GERMAN CLASS: A non-credit course in theological German will begin 
Friday, Jan. 29 at 10:00 am in Appleby 101. The 

class will be team taught by Dr. John Steely and Mr. William Benton. Bring your 
German Bible and dictionary if you have one. 

DIRECTORIES AVAILABLE: 

Broyhill. 

Students who have not picked up their copy of the 
Directory may do so in the Communications Office, 

(OVER) 



KEESEE FUND CHANGES: The seminary has just received notification of a 
significant change in the qualifications for future 

recipients of financial assi-stance from the Charles B. Keesee Educational Fund. 
Beginning with new applicants for aid during summer school or for the 1982-83 
academic year, the Keesee Fund will be able to consider applications only from 
residents of N.C. or Virginia. Residency is determined by the state of residence 
prior to entering Southeastern. This new rulin will not a 1 to non-resident 
students currently in school and who have previously received assistance rom 
the Fund. This change was made necessary due to the Fund's income not increasing 
proportionately with rising educational expenses. Southern Baptist students who 
meet the new residency requirements and who will be fulltime students (10 hours-
M.Div., MRE or 12 hours - A.Div.) should begin the application process soon. 
Deadlines to submit applications are March 1 for Summer school and April 15 for 
Fa & Spring semesters. Information for contacting the fund is available from 
the Student Affairs office. 

PIG PICKIN': The annual Student Conference on Mission and Ministry 
will be held Feb. 19-21. Students and staff are in-

vited to participate in any or all of the program opportunities during the week-· 
end. On Saturday, Feb. 20, a pig pickin' will be held at 5 pm at the Community 
Center for conference participants and for members of the seminary family. The 
all-you-can-eat dinner will be catered by the Bar-B-Que Lodge. Tickets are 
$4.00 for adults and $2.00 for children.under 11. Tickets in Student Affairs. 

TO ALL SEMINARY YOUTH: Join us for skating at the Skate Ranch this Saturday 
night, Jan. 30. We will leave Mackie Hall at 7 pm 

and return to Mackie at 11 pm. You will need $2.75 admission plus snack money. 
Don't miss this opportunity to see Kat's purple pom-pomsl For information, 
ct.tact Wayne Bowen at 556-6405. 

AEROBICS: Do Something Good for Yourself!! There are still 
some openings in Aerobic and Body Conditioning I 

and II classes. We meet in the Commons Room of Mackie Hall, Monday and Thursday 
evenings and Saturday mornings. Contact Ann Vincent at 556-2546 for information 
concerning registration and fees. 

HE PARENTS OF TEENS: The Seminary youth·group meets for recreation and 
Bible study on Monday nights from 7-9 pm in Mackie 

Hall. We are currently studying Spiritual Basics: New Life in Christ. This is 
an opportunity for your son or daughter to meet and share with other Seminary 
yo 1th. Please encourage them to join us. Phone Wayne Bowen, Campus Minister to 
Youth,for details at 556-6405. 

CHESS TOURNAMENT: Anyone interested in playing in the SEBTS champion-
ship chess tournament should meet on Friday, Feb. 5 

at 0:00 am in Appleby 101. 

KARATE CLASSES: John Meisenhelder, seminary student and 2nd degree 
Black Belt is offering a class in Karate for ages 

7 and up at the Community Center. Classes are on Tuesday and Thursday, 8-9 pm. 
Cost is $15.00 per month. Call 556-6528 if interested. 

SWEETHEART ·soCIAL: The Sweetheart Social will be held on Friday, Feb. 12 
at 7:00 pm at the Wake Forest Community Center. The 

will be catered. Tickets are $5.00 per person and can be purchased at the 
sw·~chboard or the Student Affairs Office. Tickets must be purchased by Tuesday, 
F b uary 9. Come join us for an evening of fun, food, and fellowship. 

-ROUSING NEEDED: The Housing Committee of the Missions and Ministry 
Conference is looking for places to house college 

st1d nts. The conference will take place Friday-Sunday, Feb. 19-21. If you 
have floor space for sleeping bags or an extra bed to place a visitor, let us 
know. No meals are required. We need to know by Feb. 15 if you can help in any 
way. Contact Mark Holland or Martha Vertrees in the Student Affairs Office or 
fill out the information below and return it to Mackie Hall Commons Room. 

c•ri. house _______ females _______ males for Friday and Saturday 
ni 1 t.. I realize that I am not responsible for any meals or transportation. 

Name -------------------------Address 
Phone ------------------------
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